Natural Sciences Chairs Council

August 20, 2007
1:00-3:15 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  

Approval of minutes for July 16, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Dave M. – Brett Stanley met with Faramarz Valafar from San Diego State regarding the professional master’s proposal.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Introduction of Cindy Miller – She has been hired to replace Helen and started today. She comes from San Bernardino County Superintendent of Schools. She has extensive budget experience and we are glad to welcome her to the College.
· Central concern regarding fall enrollment – As of this morning, the university is projected to be about 8% down in enrollment. This could cost the university as much as $9 million to pay back. After the last freshmen advising day, freshmen enrollment is within 1% of enrollment of the numbers from the same time last year. There has been a big drop off in enrollments from transfer and credential students. To assist in getting students enrolled, the College has identified transfer and returning students and the student assistants are currently calling to encourage them to enroll. 
· Fall Convocation date – Monday, September 17th. 

a. President’s Convocation: 8:45-10:00am in the Santos Manuel Student Union

b. General Faculty Meeting: 10:15am – 12:00pm in the Santos Manuel Student Union

c. CFA Luncheon: 12:00 – 2:00pm in the Upper Commons

d. College of Natural Sciences Convocation & Reception: 2:00- 4:30pm in CS-142
e. President’s Reception: 4:30-7:00pm in the Upper Commons

· Computer list with Ken – A list of computers that were found to be on overnight has been sent to the department techs. Once the computer locations are identified, the chairs will need to justify why those computers should be left on overnight. The university is continuing to conserve as much energy as possible and with the assistance of all departments making sure that unnecessary computers are turned off at night can save the university up to $150,000.

Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Fall. The chairs were reminded to do whatever possible to ensure students are getting registered for their classes. Each department secretary has the ability to enroll students into their classes. For those classes that are within the college but not in their area, secretaries are asked to send them to the college and either Lory or Tabitha will enroll those students needing assistance.
b. Winter. Schedule build is still ongoing and clean up should be taking place. Make sure all rooms are assigned. 
2. Priorities for the New Year. The following priorities were suggested:
· Open a Peer Advising Center

· Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department

· Re-establish the equipment line

· Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS and PS buildings

· Make plans for use of the museum

· Get A/C for the PE building

· Promote the 25/35 program

· New hires

· More MASS program recruiting

3. New students for Fall, 2007 – Per the attachment, the Dean went over a proposed schedule for the student orientation on September 19th. IT is as follows:

· 8:30-10:00am Freshmen Check-in – Santos Manuel Student Union
· 9:30-10:45am College Presentation

· 11:00-11:45am Department Orientation / Transfer Check-in Santos Manuel Student Union

· 12:00-1:00pm Lunch

· 1:30-2:45pm Transfer Orientation

· 3:00-3:45pm Department Orientation 
4. College Peer Advising Program – Cindy had more suggestions regarding the center and was seeking input from the chairs on whether student advisors should get course credit or get paid for time. The chairs agreed that both options should be offered to the students and they can determine which is best for them. She would like the chairs to submit names of honor or leadership students that may be interested. The center needs 8 students to get the center open and operational. Cindy will produce an organizational chart and send it to the chairs. The proposed locations will be in HP-235 and TO-145.
8.
Amassing vacation hours – liability for time – Those chairs and staff that have more than 300 hours of vacation time are encouraged to take some time off instead of losing those hours at the end of the year.
9. 
Construction 
a.  BI Building – The hoods may not be fully certified by the start of the fall quarter. One option is for Physics and Biology to see if they can switch labs. Another suggestion was to get portable fume hoods for the necessary labs.
a. PS Building – Construction remains on schedule. There were some issues with the basement and it is being reworked. 
b. Observatory – All consulting engineers are on board. There is a lunch meeting tomorrow with the Bogh family regarding their contribution to the observatory. If they come on board, we will be over 85% of funding commitment which would allow us to move forward.
